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Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 16 September 2004  

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair


Adrienne Betty


Councillor Bruce Claridge


Nick Fawcett


John Griggs


Dave Hopkins


Teresa Redfern

In attendance
 Amanda Heslop

Apologies for absence – Councillor Bruce Claridge
Minutes of meeting held on 19 August were approved as a correct record.

Matters arising from previous minutes

Terry’s Wood Farm 

No further progress.

Brook Wood

Godmersham Park Estate has confirmed that access to Brook Wood will continue as before.

Palmstead Nursery

ABC is awaiting the amendments from Palmstead Nurseries concerning the shielding of lighting.

Waste Management

The committee supported the collection and recycling of waste, and were satisfied that residents had settled into the regime. 

Footpath Map

A footpath map is now displayed in a notice board situated next to the village notice board. Copies are currently not available, but can be obtained on KCC website later next year.

Recreation Ground

Lawncare have completed the annual twelve cuts and will be asked to do one more cut. Their quote for 2005 at £55.00 per cut was received.

No reply has yet been received from the Village Hall regarding the security gate.

The goalposts are to be made up and erected.

Playground

Two committee members agreed to tackle the tree roots at the edge of the playground and generally tidy the area. The chairman confirmed that weed killer is to be used in the spring. 
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Flooding

The chairman was to discuss the digging out of the culvert with the farmer after harvesting. Any spoils will be dug up and transported down to the bridge area to help alleviate flooding on residential property.   

Environment Agency

The Strategic Planning Engineer cancelled his attendance at the meeting due to illness. Another date would be offered.

Allowances for Parish Councillors

In response to the Chairman’s letter, ABC Legal Services had confirmed that they were to discuss travelling expenses at the next Parish Forum.

Affordable Housing

It was agreed to request ABC to undertake the initial survey of residents to determine any need for affordable housing.

Finance

A second cut of Spelders Hill hedge is to be organised later in the year.

Financial statement for the month was tabled. Cheques were approved for £25.00 Petty Cash and £110.00 Lawncare.  

Brook School

Increased car parking had been observed, due possibly to an increase in staffing.

Community Plan
The printed plan will be handed out at the presentation on Sunday, 3 October at 3.00pm. Copies will be delivered to those residents unable to attend.

Disabled Regulations

The village hall disabled toilet and ramp will meet the new regulations coming in October.

Tree Warden

A committee member was to liaise with the Tree Warden regarding the situation of free trees offered to the parish.

Byeways

The problem of motorcycles and vehicles damaging tracks and trailing mud onto the road was discussed. It was agreed that taking the registration number, the date and time is the first step in tackling this problem. Any photographic evidence of the vehicle number-plates and damage would be very much appreciated. This information should be given to the chairman.

Date of next meeting

To be held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 21 October 2004. 

